Humboldt Natural Gas Minutes 
	The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Monday, May 26, 2015.  The meeting was called to order by Harvey Shumaker at 6:04pm.  Members present were Lynn Froke, Brenda Haviland and Cara Luke. Amanda Siemonsma was present for city personnel. 
	Minutes will be available at the next meeting.
	The natural gas financials were reviewed and discussed. After some discussion about natural gas rates, a motion was made by Froke and seconded by Haviland to increase the management fee from $0.020 to $0.035 effective immediately. The motion carried. The board will re-evaluate the increase in October. 
	Siemonsma will present the board with the monthly reports from Centerpoint to ensure everyone is aware of the prices of gas. Siemonsma will also be presenting the board with any delinquent accounts monthly. More action will be taken to rectify any delinquent accounts. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Natural gas meetings will be at 6pm on the second Monday of every month. 
	With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 6:36pm on a motion by Froke and a second from Luke. 
ATTEST:	Amanda Siemonsma
		City Finance Officer

